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This document is being distributed to the permanent missions and

will be distributed to the Permanent Council of the Organization.

PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
No. 276


The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Secretariat of the Permanent Council and hereby submits to it the text of the Declaration agreed to by the various delegations: “Declaration on the murder of Awá indigenous Colombians by the farc.”

The Permanent Mission of Colombia avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Secretariat of the Permanent Council the assurances of its highest consideration. 

Washington, D.C., February 24, 2009

Secretariat of the Permanent Council 

Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C. 

DECLARATION ON THE MURDER OF AWÁ INDIGENOUS COLOMBIANS BY THE FARC

THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES,


DEEPLY CONCERNED about the recent news of the brutal murder of indigenous Colombians from the Awá ethnic group, perpetrated and publicly acknowledged by the farc;


REPUDIATING the use of practices of intimidation and violence against, and murder of, members of indigenous communities in Colombia; and


TAKING NOTE of the statements by the international community regarding these events, in the framework of the United Nations (UN), the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States (OAS), the delegation of the European Commission in Colombia, the Group of 24 (G-24), and the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR),

DECLARES:


1.
Its strongest condemnation of the murder of indigenous Colombians from the Awá ethnic group by the farc.


2.
Its solidarity with and heartfelt condolences to the victims’ families, the Awá indigenous community, and the people and Government of Colombia for this heinous crime.


3.
The need for the immediate return of the bodies of the indigenous Awá that have not yet been recovered.


4.
The need to investigate and to take the necessary action to punish the perpetrators of these crimes.
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